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The Hon. LYNDA VOLTZ: The NRL signed a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with the 

Government. Was that memorandum of understanding signed by the Australian Rugby League 

Commission (ARLC)? 

Mr Weeks: It was, I believe yes. 

Todd Greenberg signed on behalf of NRL and ARLC. 

 

 

The Hon. LYNDA VOLTZ: Can you provide the date on which it was signed? You can take that on 

notice. 

Mr Weeks: I will take that on notice. 

The MOU was signed on 24 November 2017. 

 

 

The Hon. LYNDA VOLTZ: When you signed the MOU did you have discussions with New South Wales 

Rugby League? 

Mr Weeks: I would have to take that on notice. 

The NRL consulted with the NSWRL and NRL Clubs about the NSW Government’s stadia strategy as it 

was being developed. 

 

 

The Hon. LYNDA VOLTZ: Do you know if they saw the memorandum of understanding before it was 

signed? 

Mr Weeks: I would have to take that on notice. 

NSWRL were not a party to the MOU and therefore did not see it before it was signed. 


